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Northern Ireland Social Care Council
Unconfirmed Minutes of Council Meeting
Wednesday 27 April 2016 at 10.00am
NISCC Offices, Millennium House, Belfast

Present: Council

	Jim Perry (Chair)
	Brenda Maitland
	

	Joe Blake
Neil Bodger
	Maire McMahon
Catherine McPhillips
	

	Geraldine Campbell
	Anne O’Reilly
	

	Julie Erskine
	Trevor Spratt
	

	Ruth Lavery

	Lee Wilson
	



In Attendance:

	

	Mark Bradley (Director of Registration & Corporate Services)

	Patricia Higgins (Director of Regulation & Standards)
Janet Humphries ( DHSSPSNI) – Observer
Uel McIlveen ( Participation Partnership) 
Maureen Martin-  Minute Taker

	

	Apologies:
Colum Conway (NISCC)
Carolyn Ewart ( Vice Chair of Registrants’ Forum)
Roberta Magee ( Chair of Registrants’ Forum)


	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
	

	
	
	

	1.1
	The Chair welcomed everyone and introduced Janet Humphries, DHSSPS who was attending the meeting as an observer. Apologies had been received from Colum Conway, Carolyn Ewart and Roberta Magee.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Fitness to Practise  (FTP) Presentation
	

	
	
	

	
	Patricia Higgins, Colleen Sterling and Helen McVicker delivered a presentation on the new Fitness to Practise model followed by a Q&A session.

A member informed Council that he had received very positive feedback from an attendee at recent training on the new FTP rules particularly on the excellent content and delivery.  The Chair formally thanked all involved on the development and implementation of the new Fitness to Practise rules and for an interesting and informative presentation to Council.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Declarations of Interest
	

	
	
	

	3.1
	None were received
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Chair’s Business
	

	
	
	

	4.1
	The Chair gave a verbal update to Council
	

	4.1.1
	Dates will be issued for Council member appraisals 2016/17 for completion and return to the Department by 30 June 2016.
	

	4.1.2
	The PiP Award ceremony has been confirmed for Friday 10 June 2016 at the Dunadry Hotel. Formal invitations will be issued to Council members within the next few weeks. 
	

	4.1.3
	Kathy Fodey, Director of Regulation & Nursing delivered a very informative presentation on the RQIA Consultation on the Inspection Policy for Regulated Services to NISCC staff at the Leadership team meeting on 14 April 2016.
	

	4.1.4
	The Chair encouraged Council members to attend the Annual NICON Conference on the 28th - 29th June 2016 at Le Mon Hotel. 
	

	4.1.5
	The Chair and Chief Executive will attend an Accountability meeting with Sean Holland, Deputy Secretary, DHSSPSNI, on Tuesday 3 May 2016.
	

	4.1.6
	In response to a member’s concern regarding the inconvenience of the recent changes to the Council Strategic sessions it was agreed that a doodle poll would be circulated to agree acceptable dates. The Director of Registration and Corporate Services apologised for the inconvenience caused to members and confirmed that the dates in the business cycle issued in September 2016 would remain fixed.

Action: A Doodle poll with alternative dates for Council Strategic sessions to be circulated to Council members.
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	4.
	Chief Executive’s Report
	

	
	
	

	4.1
	The Chief Executive’s Report was noted
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Minutes of Council Meeting held on 3 February 2016.
	

	
	
	

	5.1
	The Minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting pending the following amendments and will be signed by the Chair:
· Addition of  Neil Bodger to attendance list
· Amendment agreed to section 11.2
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Matters Arising
	

	
	
	

	6.1
	No matters arising 
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Business Matters
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Draft Business Plan 2016/17 
	

	
	
	

	8.1
	The Director of Registration & Corporate Services spoke to the Draft Business Plan 2016/17.
	


	8.1.1
	The Director of Registration & Corporate Services reported that the draft Business Plan 2016/17 has now been updated following a review by the Department to include a KPI section on delivering on outcomes at pages 4/5. 

The Director of Regulation and Corporate Services noted that the layout of the Business Plan 2017/18 will change to reflect the logic model based re-design of the Corporate Plan.

Discussion followed on the need for inclusion in the Business Plan of objectives and KPIs around how service users and carers inform the work of NISCC and the evidence to support this activity.
 
Action: An objective and KPI capturing service user and carer engagement in the draft Business Plan to be reviewed.
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	8.2
	Draft Savings Delivery Plan
	

	8.2.1
	The Director of Registration & Corporate Services reviewed the Draft Savings Plan RAG  including the following- 

RAG status - Green:
· £25,000 savings due to efficiencies derived through the expansion of BSO Shared Services
· £10,000 savings due to joining HSC telephone services and regional contract for mobile phones
· £5,000 savings due to joining the Regional Organisations Facilities Management contract
· £2000 approx. savings for travel and subsistence 
· £25,000 savings on Post of Registration Officer as post holder has confirmed resignation following a career break

RAG Status- Amber
· £65,000 savings through provision of Legal Services Contract with BSO DLS although there may be requirement of some private legal provider input for more complex cases
· £40,000 savings – the creation of a post of Data Analyst for the evaluation of roll out of registration and workplace development analysis has been cancelled. NISCC management will review the current skill mix to try to realign resources internally to deliver on the data analysis work. It was noted that a current NISCC staff member has previous statistical analysis and SOCRATES report writing experience at a senior level so could assist in this area. NISCC have requested a HSC intern with data analysis skills for a 2 year placement at a cost of £6000 per annum.
 
Management provided the necessary clarification in respect of issues raised regarding the details of the Savings Delivery Plan.
The Council commended the management team on the excellent job of delivering a budget without incurring job losses. It was agreed that the impact of reductions on NISCC will need to be monitored and a report prepared to show that this level of reduction cannot be sustained without impact on quality and maintaining the core statutory functions of NISCC.  The Chair stated that this issue will be brought to the Accountability meeting for discussion.

The Council noted the draft Business Plan 
	

	
	
	

	8.3
	Opening Allocation Letter 2016/17
	

	8.3.1
	[bookmark: _GoBack]The Director of Registration & Corporate Services reported that the Opening Allocation Letter 2016/17 confirmed a recurrent reduction in GIA funding from an opening position 2015/16 of £228,460 and additional recurrent funding in respect of employers superannuation costs of £50,142. The Director of Registration & Corporate Services is confident that a financial breakeven position can be achieved by 31st March 2017 through the Savings Delivery Plan.

In reference to  a query re superannuation costs the Director of Registration and Corporate Services agreed to clarify the situation.

The Council noted the NISCC Savings Delivery Plan
	

	
	
	

	8.4.
	NISCC Accommodation
	

	8.4.1
	The Director of Registration & Corporate Services reported that the business plan for the renewal of the existing lease for Millennium House has been accepted. It is hoped that a 5 year lease with a 3 year break out clause will commence from 1 September 2016 pending agreement from landlord for current annual rental charges to remain the same.

The Council noted the report on NISCC Accommodation
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Performance Reporting
	

	9.1
	Quarter 4 Business Performance Report (For information only)
	

	9.1
	The Director of Registration & Corporate Services Objectives reported that the objectives throughout the Business Performance report have been fully achieved. 
The Chair thanked the Director of Registration and Corporate Services for the provision of an informative, commendable and reassuring document.

Decision: The Council noted the Quarter 4 Business Performance Report
	










	9.2
	5 Year Equality Review Report
	

	9.2.1
	The Director of Registration spoke to the 5 Year Equality Review.

It was noted that a member of the Equality Unit had attended a Senior Management team meeting on 13 November to consult on the 5 Year Equality Review and this had been found to be a very useful exercise. 

The summary of the report indicated that the key messages for NISCC is that equality and Section 75 statutory functions seem to be well embedded within the organisation although the supporting processes are deemed too cumbersome and may get in the way of delivering the equality agenda.

As one means of making equality meaningful, NISCC are participating in a Disability Placement Scheme. This has been very successful due both to the exceptional performance of the individual and the impact on every level throughout the organisation.  A recruitment exercise is underway to move the placement candidate into a permanent post.

A Member commented on the strength of statements within the executive summary as one of the strongest rationales for a changing approach to equality.
Discussion followed on the 5 Year Equality Review and the following was amendments were agreed:
· Council member involvement in equality training to be included in the staff training attendance grid on page 25 
· eLearning figures to be added to report

Action: It was agreed that Council Member lunchtime seminar attendance will be recorded

Decision: The 5 Year Equality Review was endorsed pending the above amendments.
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	10.
	Partnerships Updates
	

	
	
	

	10.1
	Participation Partnership Forum unconfirmed minutes of 14th March 201 ( for information)
	

	10.1.1
	The Participation Partnership Forum minutes of 14th March 2016 were noted.
	

	10.1.2
	The Chair of the Participation Partnership updated the Council including:
· The Participation Partnership is reviewing the impact and outcomes of the work of the group to inform a report that will be brought back to Council.
· Participation Partnership members had reviewed and approved the content of the newsletter
· 16th June 2016  has been agreed for a joint workshop with the Registrants’ Forum facilitated by Rob Rae, Third Horizons

The Chair thanked the Committee Chair for the update and the Participation Partnership Update Newsletter was noted.
	

	10.2
	Workforce Development  unconfirmed minutes of 7th March 2016 ( for information)
	

	10.2.1
	The Workforce Development unconfirmed minutes of 7th March 2016 were noted.

The Chair of the Workforce Development Partnership (WDP) gave a verbal update to Council  and the following was noted:
· The Workforce Development Partnership is now working from a logic model which gives a rationale for the focus on specific agenda items e.g. Living Wage 
· WDP members have agreed that a unified approach is the best way forward to become influencers and actively affect policy decisions 
· Good attendance at the WDP meetings can only be secured if members feel that it is a constructive platform with strategic connections 
· Further engagement required with members with regular non-attendance at WDP meetings to improve meeting turn out and impact

Action: Non attendees at WDP meetings who do not give prior apologies to be noted on minutes for further engagement 
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	10.3
	Registrants’ Forum unconfirmed minutes of 5 April 2016 ( for information)
	

	10.3.1
	Registrants’ Forum unconfirmed minutes of  5 April 2016 were noted
	

	10.3.2
	The Director of Regulation & Standards gave apologies from the Chair and Vice Chair of the Registrants’ Forum and spoke on their behalf. The following was noted:
· a date for a joint workshop with Council and the Registrants’ Forum  is to be discussed at the next Registrants’ Forum meeting on 21st June 2016 and may be based on the Principles of Engagement 
· public appointments for Council - capacity building for registrants  will remain on the agenda for the next Registrants’ Forum meeting 

Action:  Discussion items for the joint workshop with Council to be sent to the  Director of Regulation & Standards
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	10.4
	PiP Partnership unconfirmed minutes of 9th March 2016 (for information)   
	

	10.4.1
	PiP Partnership unconfirmed minutes of 9th March 2016 were noted
	

	10.5
	Professional Issues Strategic Review Group update
	

	10.5.1
	The Chair of Committee reported that minutes would be available for the next Council meeting as the Professional Issues Strategic Review Group meeting had only convened on 15 April 2016. The following was noted:

· The Director of Regulation and Standards is preparing a paper in collaboration with members of the regulatory councils in Wales and Scotland. The paper will be brought to  the  Council meeting of 6 July  2016 and will outline the changes to social work practice in England. 

Action: The Director of Regulation and Standards to circulate a draft copy of the paper to the Professional Issues Strategic Review Group prior to Council meeting.
	










DR&S

	
	
	

	11.
	Audit & Governance
	

	
	
	

	11.1
	Board Self-Assessment Action Plan 
	

	11.1.1
	It was agreed that progress reports will be brought to future Council meetings.

Board Self-Assessment Action Plan has been formally signed off by the Chair
	

	11.2
	Policies ( for endorsement)
	

	11.2.1
	The Disciplinary Procedure was endorsed
	

	11.2.2
	The Capability Procedure was endorsed
	

	11.2.3
	The Drugs, Alcohol and Substance Abuse Policy was endorsed
	

	11.2.4
	Post Entry Training Policy was endorsed 
	

	11.2.5
	Bribery Policy was endorsed
	

	11.2.6
	Travel and Accommodation Policy was endorsed
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOB
	

	
	
	

	12.1
	No further business was discussed
	

	
	
	

	13.
	Date of next  Council meeting
	

	
	
	

	12.1
	Wednesday 6 July 2016
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